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Final newsletter of 2020 foreword by Janet Myers, Chair of Cheshire West Governance Association 

What a year 2020 has been!  Every aspect of our lives has been affected by Covid-19 and lockdown, 
and governance is no exception.  We have all had to adapt to governing online; from virtual 
meetings and electronic paperwork, to understanding online and blended learning offers, and scruti-
nising risk assessments.  It hasn’t all been bad.  Our members have told us that attendance at online 
meetings is often better, and that meetings are more focused.  They have described the creative 
ways that they have governed virtually, including online link governor visits, and governors being 
beamed into classrooms to listen to the pupil voice.  Happily, most headteachers have reported that 
they have received the support that they need from their governing boards during this time.  
  
We have adapted as an association, and have so far run three online networking events, focusing on 
Covid-19, chairs and vice chairs, and new governors and trustees.  We have had record attendance 
at these events, and many members have told us that they find it easier to attend online 
meetings.  Our next event is at 7pm on 28th January and is exclusively for Secondary and Post-16 
governors, trustees and clerks.  If you govern at a secondary school, sixth form or FE college we 
hope that you can join us.  
 
 
  
 
 
Thank you for the support that you have provided to your schools and trusts during this challenging 
year.  I hope that you have a happy, peaceful and safe Christmas and I look forward to seeing you at 
our events in the New Year.  

The Department for Education (DfE) 

has contracted five organisations to 

provide a professional development 

programme for those in governance 

leadership roles like chairs, vice chairs 

and committee chairs.  This programme is being funded by the DfE until March 2021.  The National 

Governance association is running a North West cohort of the programme from January to September 

2021.  If you would like to register for this free training, further details are available here.  

https://www.nga.org.uk/getattachment/Training-and-Development/LeadingGovernance/Development-for-Chairs/North-West-3-Development-for-Chairs-(3).pdf?lang=en-GB


 
This year Cheshire West Governance Association will host their annual Heads, 
Chairs & Clerks Conference virtually on Friday 26th February 2021.  
 
Keynote speakers include: a leading representative from the NGA, Andrew Cook, 
Regional Director of Ofsted and Professor Mick Waters.  We have also just heard 
that David McNaught, Director of Education and Inclusion (CW&C) will also be 
speaking. 
 
Members & non members tickets available via the Eventbrite link below. If you need 

to check if your school is a member then please email 

CWGA@cwgovernanceassoc.co.uk 

Cheshire West & Chester Schools Heads, Chairs & Clerks Virtual Conference Tickets, Fri 26 Feb 2021 at 

09:00 | Eventbrite  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/cheshire-west-chester-schools-heads-chairs-clerks-virtual-conference-tickets-132707207831
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/cheshire-west-chester-schools-heads-chairs-clerks-virtual-conference-tickets-132707207831


New Governors & Trustees Networking Event   by  Zoe Lochlin, Executive Member CWGA 

 
On Thursday 26th November we held a virtual New 
Governors and Trustees networking event, 27 
delegates from maintained, academies, primary 
and secondary schools joined together to share 
their personal experiences of joining a governing 
board. This event allowed plenty of opportunities to 
discuss induction, challenges faced and what 
important information and documentation all 
Governors should be aware of, as well as getting a 
quick glimpse of each other’s pets, spouses, and 
children as they popped on camera from time to 
time!   
  
To start the session, we discussed the 3 core functions and 8 elements of governance. 
Delegates shared with Executives their own experiences of meetings that they had been 
involved with and good practices were highlighted. These included making sure that 
challenging questions are minuted correctly and that actions are developed and actioned 
accordingly in a timely and effective manner.   
  
Another area of discussion was the role of governors in effectively safeguarding children in 
their school. This topic highlighted the need for all governors to record that they had received 
and read ‘Keeping Children Safe in Education’ annually. This discussion also opened up 
conversations about having the right people around the table, how governors knew what 
their roles and responsibilities were, and how each governor ’s skill set could be used to 
strengthen and enhance their governing board to support them in asking challenging 
questions.  

 
 
 

End poll data showed that 96% of attendees 
felt that attending the event improved their 
understanding of governance. We hope that 
the shared knowledge and good practices 
highlighted will support governors and trustees 

to go back to their respective boards and offer 
suggestions on how to develop best practice.  

 

 

 

We received a lot of positive feedback about the event.  Comments included ‘really enjoyable 
and lots of ideas from different people’ and ‘Excellent session, questions and advice in 
breakout sessions very helpful’. Many thanks to all who attended for making another virtual 
networking event so successful. 
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Clerks Corner By Sharon Clarke, Admin Support to CWGA 

When I was first introduced to clerking, one of the stumbling 
blocks I came up against whilst minute taking was the number of 
acronyms used during the meeting.  My advice is don’t be afraid 
to ask what they mean!  The Chair at the time directed me to an 
internal document that the school governing board used as part 
of the Governor Induction.  It was appropriately named ‘ Words 
you might hear and wonder’.   I found that minuting the acronym 
and then putting the meaning of that acronym in brackets within 
the minutes helped me as a new clerk to remember what it meant.  I also use this method when a 
new governor joins the school, to help them with all the educational acronyms. 

The discussion of Governor Induction was mentioned at our recent New Governors & Trustees 
Networking event and members of CWGA will be sharing best practice with Clerks & Governors in 
future newsletters...so watch this space!  Here is a taster of some of  the acronyms that new clerks & 
governors are likely to hear during their first meetings….. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 CO-OPTED GOVERNOR VACANCY…... Cherry Grove Primary School 

We have a vacancy for a co-opted Governor to join our dedicated governing body.  Ideally we are looking for 

someone with a desire to be considered for a future Chair or Vice Chair of Governors.  Our vision is our 

passion for nurturing individuality and respect for the rights of everyone enabling members of our community to 

achieve their potential and be outstanding local and global citizens.  We are a rights respecting 

school and are proud to hold the UNICEF GOLD Right respecting school award for 2020.  Email 

the clerk to governors for more information sclarke@cherrygrove.cheshire.sch.uk 

DOES YOUR GOVERNING BOARD HAVE A VACANCY THAT YOU WOULD LIKE TO 

SHARE WITH OUR READERS…...we are more than happy to share for you!  Email the details 

to CWGA@cwgovernanceassoc.co.uk 

If your board is finding it difficult to recruit a new chair, Future Chairs is a free service offered by Inspiring 

Governance and the National Governance Association and funded by the Department for Education until 

March 2021.  You can search for local volunteers who have indicated an interest in becoming a Future Chair 

by registering for Inspiring Governance and selecting 'future chair' in the volunteer search.  

https://www.inspiringgovernance.org/recruiting-governors/
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Does your Governing Body or a member of your Governance team go above and beyond for your 

school? Do they deserve to be recognised with an Award? 

We recognise the incredible work being done across CW&C, by people who give their time voluntarily, in 

order to make a difference to our schools. We think you will agree that their contribution is invaluable and so 

we invite you to nominate a Governing Body or an individual, for one of our 2020/21 CWGA Governance 

Awards. 

If you feel you know someone deserving of that extra recognition then nominate them for one of the three 

categories. We know how busy everyone is so we have made the process super simple.  All you need to do is 

pick the category from below and complete a nomination form with details of the person or group you wish 

to nominate, supported with some words as to why you have nominated them (email  

CWGA@cwgovernanceassoc.co.uk for more details). 

Cheshire West Governance Association Award Categories 2020/21 

CWGA Governing Board of the Year         CWGA Chair of the Year 

CWGA Clerk or Governance Manager of the Year 

CWGA Governing Body of the Year - Celebrating a governing body who have shown great commitment and 

made a significant impact on the school. This award will go to the Governing Body that can demonstrate 

outstanding performance during 2020-21 academic year. 

CWGA Chair of the Year - Celebrating a Chair who has demonstrated outstanding leadership 

CWGA Clerk or Governance Manager of the Year - Recognising an individual who has shown dedication and 

commitment as Clerk to Governors or Governance Manager 

The Awards are open to all education boards in Cheshire West & Chester, including those within the private 

and further education sector.  Judges will be looking for evidence to strengthen the nomination i.e. 

• Outstanding leadership and performance especially if through adversity 

• Strong and creative initiatives that have enabled the school to improve and thrive 

• Impact on the education experience 



Upcoming event...see Twitter or Facebook for details or email CWGA@cwgovernanceassoc.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

You can keep up to date with our events and news on Twitter @your_CWGA. 

 

 Or follow us on Facebook at CWGA Facebook  

 

https://twitter.com/your_CWGA
https://www.facebook.com/CWGA-101916534684368/

